## CORRESPONDENCE

Plaster Rock

Dear Brother Dow:

Enclosed you will find money order for three dollars (\$3.00) for the renewal of my Highway. I do not feel I can do without it, as it is such a clean paper and so helpful. I read every word and pass it on to friends who enjoy it also.

Your brother in the Faith,
WILLIAM POST

West Jonesport, Maine

Dear Brother Dow:

I am herewith enclosing money order for one dollar and seventy-five cents (\$1.75) for the renewal of my subscription to the Highway.

We enjoy the paper much and feel that we cannot do without it, each issue is so filled with soul food.

May I add my testimony in the lines of the composer:

"I have an anchor that keeps the soul,
Steadfast and sure while the billows roll.
Anchored to the Rock which cannot move,
Grounded firm and deep in the Saviour's
love."

Yours in Him, MRS. HERBERT WOODWARD

Fort Fairfield, Me.

Dear Brother Dow:

I want to inform the readers of the Highway that Rev. C. R. Hagerman is weaker now than he has been any time since his operation. He has been in the Fort Fairfield Hospital for the past two weeks. On Monday, June 3rd, we brought him over to the parsonage so we could care for him. His head hurts, his stomach is unsettled, and he is very weak. His food is in liquid form. He hasn't been able to take any strong nourishment for three weeks.

Please pray for our brother. I wish the ministers would write him or come to see him. If you can do anything in the way of an offering, please send it along. It can be sent in care of me, and I shall see that he gets it.

Unless God undertakes in a wonderful way I am afraid that we shall soon lose our brother from our ranks. He said today that a change would soon have to come or he would be going on to the "Glory Land." Let us do all we can for this precious brother in Christ.

Brother Hagerman wishes to thank the people for the offering given at the Quarterly Meeting at Victoria.

Yours in Him,

G. A. ROGERS

Westchester Stat., N. S.

Dear Highway Friends:

Last Friday night brought to a conclusion our series of special meetings which were nearing the end of the fourth week.

The Spirit of God, which has been working for some months in this community, settled down and gave victory in our first service, and throughout the whole campaign He demonstrated His old-time power. The battle seemed to become more and more fierce till a climaxing victory was effected near the close of each week. The altars were nearly filled several times, and altogether many seekers found forgiveness and cleansing. Thank God "the blood has never lost its power."

Sunday, June 2nd, Brother Dow from Moncton, came down and gave us much

appreciated help. Sunday morning his message on the second work was enjoyed keenly, several requested prayer and three seekers for the experience were at the altar. In the afternoon Brother Dow baptized nineteen candidates of which number seventeen were taken into church membership in the evening. Sunday was a glorious day, during which we were privileged to see impressive signs of God's workings.

Our evangelist, Brother Roy Sellick, of Oxford, N. S., a fine Spirit-filled young Nazarene preacher, proved to be God's man for this campaign. He is a clear, second-blessing holiness man. He believes in prayer, which belief he practiced in attending our evening half-hour prayer circles. Brother Sellick proved a willing instrument in God's hand; he was not in a hurry to leave, while the Spirit was still working; also he was used in bringing to a good conclusion the work done.

The church here has been greatly encouraged, and desires that this shall be but a foretaste of added and greater victories. Last night God gave us another good altar service, with more seekers for Sanctification, thus showing His willingness to continue the revival we have so much appreciated.

We are thankful for the prayers of all who have been beseeching God for this cause, and ask that you continue in this good work.

May God richly bless at Beulah this year; also may He give a special blessing to all who desire but will not be able to attend the Camp.

Your brother in Christ,

CHARLES D. SANDERS

North Greenville, June 11, 1935.

Dear Brother Dow:

Please find enclosed \$1.00 (one dollar) for the general mission fund from the Young People's Society of North Greenville. We ask your prayers to strengthen our band of believers.

Yours in Faith, Hope, and Love.
BEULAH WEATHERBEE,

Treasurer of Y. P. S.

Beals, Maine, June 10, 1935.

Brother Dow:

Please find enclosed our renewal for the Highway. We always enjoy reading its clean pages.

Praise our Father for the blessed experience of salvation through Jesus our precious Saviour and Redeemer.

MRS. ESTEN L. BEAL

## REPORT

North Head

Dear Highway:

The following is the report of a splendid Quarterly Meeting held in District No. 3, with the church at Calais, Me., May 23-26.

We were generally blessed and much refreshed in these meetings, souls seeking Salvation and some sanctification caused our hearts to be glad as well as causing the angels in Heaven to rejoice. We feel our enthusiasm in quarterly meetings has been increased, to the Lord be all the praise for this wonderful Quarterly.

The opening service was held Thursday evening. Rev. H. Kimball being the preacher brought a fine message, the theme of which was "The wisdom of this world is foolishness in the eyes of God."

Friday evening Lic. Bennett Cochrane

preached a stirring sermon on "The Healing Power of Jesus."

Saturday afternoon the business session of the Quarterly was held. The meeting was opened with Rev. H. Kimball in the chair.

Roll Call found the following ministers present: Revs. H. Kimball, L. J Seers, E. R. Bradiey, Lics. Bennett Cochrane, Percy Green, N. J. Sanders.

Delegates: Seal Cove, Mrs. Preston Smith, Mr. Robert Bagsley; Two Island, Miss Oral Green, Mrs. Chester Green, Lic. Percy Green; North Head, Bernard Tatton, N. J. Sanders; Calais, Mr. L. P. McMillan, Mrs. N. Lee, Mr. Wm. Bell.

Welcome extended to visitors.

Election of officers resulted in the following appointments:

President—Rev. E. R. Bradley.

Vice-President—Rev. H. Kimball.

Secretary—N. J. Sanders.

Treasurer—"The Church Treasurer."

Highway Agent—Rev. L. J. Seers.

Devotional committee appointed by the chair. Good, and on the whole, encouraging reports were read from the following churches: Wood Island, Seal Cove, Jonesport, North Head, Calais, Black's Harbour. Oral reports were added to these from some of the churches.

Vote of thanks extended to the Calais Church for entertainment of the visitors at the Quarterly.

Rev. H. Kimball reports the Black's Harbour church building will be finished in about two weeks' time, and a dedication service will be held on the 9th, or the 16th, of June, conducted by Rev. F. A. Dunlop.

Motion carried that the officers of the Quarterly draw up an appeal by way of a petition to the alliance, meeting at Beulah this year, to the need of placing a party of evangelistic workers and singers in the field, to extend the work in the Home field.

The needy, and now important towns of Lubec and East Port, were mentioned as excellent places for Holiness campaigns.

Moved and carried that the Secretary write and ascertain the place for the next Quarterly.

Meeting adjourned having been rather lengthy but profitable.

Saturday evening Rev. L. J. Sears preached on "The Pearl of Great Price".

Sunday morning's love feast was lead by Bernard Tatton.

At eleven o'clock N. J. Sanders was the preacher, using for a text Isiah 61:1-2.

The Sunday School followed directly after the preaching service. We feel we had a profitable time during this period.

Sunday afternoon, Bro. Bennett Cochrane delivered a wonderful sermon from Jno. 7:38.

Sunday evening Bro. Percy Green, of Wood Island, preached a stirring and effective sermon from Acts 27. Four seekers were to the altar at the close of the service, three for Salvation, and one for Sanctification. All claimed victory. Later, some of those who got through to victory said they never had such an experience as they now had received. One other soul sought and claimed sanctification after the Saturday evening service.

We were glad to see some folk from the church at Beals, Me., to the Quarterly.

N. J. SANDERS
Secretary.

## WHAT HAS REPEAL DONE?

"As one who urged Repeal, I have been disappointed."—Senator Walsh, Democrat, May 2.